20/5/21

Agenda 24.C.

Milly Southworth

From:

Sharon Davey <Sharon.Davey@cornwallrcc.org.uk>

Sent:

13 May 2021 15:48

To:

Vital Communities

Subject:

FW: Funding for village halls and playing fields from Sport England

Dear all

Please can you circulate to any community building or playing field in your parish/area as it might be beneficial to them.

Kind regards.

Sharon Davey, Team Coordinator, e-mail: Sharon.Davey@cornwallrcc.org.uk

Please note my working hours are generally Monday-Friday, 8am-4pm

Cornwall Rural Community Charity, 2 Princes Street, Truro, Cornwall, TR1 2ES Telephone: 01872 243535 Website: http://www.cornwallrcc.org.uk

f

Click to visit our Facebook Page

<u>C</u>

Click to visit our Twitter Feed

Click to visit our Youtube Channel





Think Green - Please do not print this e-mail unless necessary.

Cornwall Rural Community Charity (registered as Cornwall Community Development Ltd.) Charity no: 1087550, Company no: 4144745, VAT no: 294416679. Main office: 2 Princes Street, Truro, Cornwall, TR1 2ES.

Confidentiality Notice and Disclaimer: This email and any attached documents with it are confidential and are intended for the use of the individual to which they are addressed. If you are not the intended recipient, any disclosure, copying, distribution or any action taken or omitted to be taken in reliance on it, is prohibited. If you have received this in error, please notify the sender by return and delete the message and any attachments. Thank you!

Sport England Funding for village halls & Playing Fields

Sport England have been in touch with our colleagues at our national partner <u>ACRE</u> with the following message:

"We [at Sport England] are running a <u>transition programme</u> that may be of interest to your network of halls as we want to particularly target older people and people in deprived areas. Our insight during the pandemic is showing older people are disproportionately affected by Covid in terms of sport and physical activity – many locations they attend for activity will have been closed and anxiety about safety when returning to activity is higher in that age group than in others.

Our <u>small grants programme</u> is aimed at helping organisations adapt their delivery to make it safe to return, whether that is physical adaptations to buildings or delivering to smaller groups to support social distancing. Supporting older people will be a particular priority — although we welcome applications from all and are currently able to support most eligible projects, irrespective of whether they meet a priority audience.

Awards are up to £10,000, they can be for capital and revenue costs so may be of particular interest to village halls and playing field associations"

Details available at:

https://www.sportengland.org/how-we-can-help/our-funds/return-play-small-grants "

Nikki George, Rural Services Manager, e-mail: nikki.george@cornwallrcc.org.uk

Please note my regular working days are Tuesday-Wednesday



Cornwall Rural Community Charity, 2 Princes Street, Truro, Cornwall, TR1 2ES Telephone: 01872 243548 Website: http://www.cornwallrcc.org.uk

f

Click to visit our Facebook Page

HD.

Click to visit our Twitter Feed

Click to visit our Youtube Channel